23 July 2024

PCS welcomes Bibby Stockholm
closure news

Union calls on government to implement its Safe Passage plan

PCS general secretary Fran Heathcote said: “We welcome this announcement by
the government because the Bibby Stockholm is no place to house human beings.

“We hope this will signal the end of an inhumane system that has been used to
score political points, punishing asylum-seekers rather than helping them.

“We call on the government now to adopt our Safe Passage policy that would
create a safe and legal route for refugees to come to the UK and here begin their
asylum claim.

“We also call on the government to give our members in the Home Office the
resources needed to effectively handle claims. They want to work in a system
that is humane and fair, and that offers dignity and respect for refugees and
workers alike.”
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https://www.pcs.org.uk/campaigns/fighting-racism-fascism/safe-passage-refugees

